

## **Toronto Police Services Board**

40 College Street, Toronto, Ontario, Canada. M5G 2J3 (416) 808-8080 FAX (416) 808-8082 www.tpsb.ca



October 29, 2015

Ulli S. Watkiss, City Clerk City of Toronto City Hall, 13<sup>th</sup> Floor, West Tower 100 Queen Street West Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Ms Watkiss:

This letter is in response to the inquiries of Members of Council during the consideration of item EX8.29 at the October 2, 2015 meeting of City of Toronto Council.

Please be advised that with respect to report PW3.3, recommendation 3, *Proposed 30 km/h Speed Limit Policy*, considered by Council on May 5, 2015, a response to this motion will be submitted by the Chief to the Toronto Police Services Board meeting scheduled for December 17, 2015 and a response will be forwarded to Council following the Board's consideration.

With respect to report MM37.11, *Bringing Common Sense to Parking Enforcement*, considered by Council on July, 16, 2013, please be advised that the Board responded to this request in a report that was forwarded to the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee on October 22, 2013.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Yours truly,

Andy Pringle

Chair

cc. Mayor John Tory
Councillor Chin Lee
Councillor Shelley Carroll